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Dear Roslyn Families, 

It is with profound sadness that I share the tragic news that Nathan Ha, a 7th grader at Roslyn Middle 

School, was fatally struck by a vehicle last night while crossing a road in Flower Hill. 

This is a devastating loss for the child’s family, friends, and for all of us in the Roslyn community. Our 

hearts go out to the family during this most difficult time. District personnel are currently with Nathan’s 

family and will continue to offer support in any way we can.  

We recognize that the loss of such a young life will have a deep and lasting impact on our entire 

community. In the coming days, our school staff will be available to support students, families, and 

colleagues who are struggling in the wake of this tragedy. Our crisis team members will be present at all 

of our school buildings for anyone who needs help in processing this loss.  

We have experienced too many tragedies in our community, and I want to express how heartbreaking 

this news is for all of us. In moments like these, it is more important than ever that we come together to 

support one another. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you or your children need help or guidance in 

the days ahead. 

Heartbroken, 

  

Allison Brown 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 


